

INTERESTED IN SERVING HOLLYWOODLAND?

Do you have an interest in preserving Hollywoodland, its residential status and historical character? Why not consider joining the HHA board? We are a group of 12 property owners who meet monthly to decide on issues, plan events, preserve the village green and advocate at City Hall. Criteria for serving are: property owner in tract 6450, paid membership dues 2021, attend at least 9 monthly board meetings, understanding of current policies/positions, be at least 21 years old, and have access to email. Terms are for two years and meetings are held the second Tuesday evening of each month. Contact HHA@hollywoodland.org for details.

HOLLYWOODLAND

HHA ANNUAL MEETING AND MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

The Annual Meeting notice and Membership Drive will be mailed out at the end of December, please be on the look out. As always our Annual Meeting will be at the end of January, this year via zoom.

HOLLYWOODLAND

COUNCIL DISTRICT 4 (CD4) UPDATE

Being a public servant is not easy. We want to thank Councilman David Ryu for his time and efforts on projects he supported, and issues he fought for, on behalf of Hollywoodland.

We congratulate and welcome our new Coucilwoman Nithya Raman, who won office in a runoff election against incumbent Councilman David Ryu in November. She takes office on December 14th. The HHA will be setting up a meeting for our residents to get to know her. Stay tuned for more details.



HOLLYWOODLAND

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH

Thank you to our residents for local sightings, and the repost from *nextdoor.com* on our Hollywoodland Residents Facebook page. A man, referred to as "Guitar Boy" or "Manson Family next-gen", was seen repeatedly in our neighborhood. He is despondent and needs help. Keep on the lookout, stay safe, and call LAPD if you have concerns.

HOLLYWOODLAND

STREET LIGHTS!

As Hollywoodland approaches 100 years we know there are infra-structure issues that need repair and updating. LA city's street lighting had an upgrade project that has been in the works for the past two years. It involved digging new conduit and adding LED lighting system to our existing historic light standards. We have had complaints about the illuminates used in the new system. Those complaints include the inconsistent level of illuminates throughout the system and the intense level of brightness. We need input from you: your opinions about the street lights what is good what is bad and where the problem lights are located. Please share at HHA@hollywoodland.org

NOVEMBER 19TH CPAB ZOOM MEETING REPORT: (POLICE AND COMMUNITY)

These monthly meetings start promptly and are efficiently run. You get to see the Captain of the Hollywood Division of LAPD up close and Zoom personal. If you would like to participate in future meetings please write to ferriswehbe@gmail.com to be on the invitation list for CPAB meetings.

Highlights from the meeting – report by Soren Kerk.

- 1. There WILL be **cut back of about 40** officers in Hollywood due to "defunding". This is being done via retirements (which are up), not layoffs. Actual org chart and true numbers to come as a LAPD report in December.
- Starting June 1, police no longer sent for routine homeless calls AND AN ALTERNATE AGENCY OR METHODS OR
 TRAINING not yet set and organized. Petition your elected "leaders" for action on this because it will not happen
 smoothly unless planning takes place.
- 3. Gavin's Curfew: No public gatherings except "essential" after 10PM-5AM starts this Friday 11/21 through 12/21.
- 4. **Crime** of the type that out-of-towners commit (selling drugs, guns, other) due to fact that LA/Hollywood perceived as "a playground" for criminals IS **UP A LOT.**
- 5. Probably Hwd Blvd from Highland eastward will not be as heavily patrolled due to remaining cops dealing w 911s.
- 6. Police seeking VOLUNTEERS: fun, exciting, useful. Help Traffic, help detectives follow up, "ride alongs", even some "undercover work" which you pass along to PD. Chief concerned about morale this would help. Call the station; maybe YOU can help. Officer Johnson is volunteer coordinator. or email the Captain. You will get trained; you will make friends.
- 7. Raman (or Raman staff) not present. Ryu assistant present.
- 8. Covid has **not** particularly struck the police force, though you would think it might have given their proximity to and exchanges with each other and the public.
- 9. **DWP shut offs for party houses** is Covid related only, not other nuisance related, e.g., not for keeping you up all night long.
- 10. Best way to follow or **contact the Captain** is via Twitter. @LAPDHollywood same on FB and Instagram but his preferred platform is Twitter.

HOLLYWOODLAND

CONSOLIDATION OF TPPD IN HOLLYWOODLAND

On October 14, 2020, the LA City Council approved the consolidation of Temporary Preferential Parking Districts (TPPD) 180, 184,186, 188, 189, 190, 192, 195, 239 into one Preferential Parking District No 320, which is not Temporary. Effective October 22, 2020, parking enforcement was suspended for TPPDs 180, 184,186, 188, 189, 190, 192, 195, 239 and the sale of new permits for these TPPDs was halted. LADOT staff will be removing the existing PPD signage with the current District numbers and replacing them with PPD No 320 signage. Parking enforcement was suspended in order to prevent the ticketing of residents who were unable to purchase permits due to the suspension of permit sales. Permits sales was suspended/halted in order to prevent the sales of permits with the current TPPD No. which will be completely phased out once the new PPD 320 signs are installed.

The process of fabricating the signs has been expedited. Once the fabrication of the signs is completed, a resident notice will be mailed to all residences in the Consolidated PPD No. 320. The resident notice will inform residents of the estimated installation date of the new signs and the new enforcement date for PPD No. 320--i.e. resumption of parking enforcement for PPD restrictions. The resident notice will also inform residents on the process for purchasing permits. In addition, residents who have already purchased annual permits which expire in October 2021 will receive a resident notice which includes specific information regarding their permits. The resident notice will be mailed once the sign fabrication is completed.

Thanks for your patience.

Aron Thompson, Management Analyst II
City of Los Angeles Transportation Department, Parking Permits Division





Our little gem **Beachwood Cafe** was recently serving diners outside and hopefully will again soon. Due to recent COVID-19 restrictions, they are serving orders for delivery or take out. Hours were recently updated:

- Mon -Wed 4-9 PM, Thur 9 AM -3 PM, Friday Sunday 9 AM 9 PM.
- +1 323-871-1717 | www.beachwoodcafe.com

For tasty foods and imports, head to **Beachwood Market**. Hours are Monday - Saturday 8 AM - 6 PM and Sunday 8 AM - 4 PM.

Get out of the house and enjoy Fall at **Sunset Ranch Hollywood**. At 6 feet apart with masks, stay safe while being guided through the best views in Hollywood! Daily 1 and 2 Hour, and Evening 2-Hour Tours available. Book at *www.sunsetranchhollywood.com* or call (323) 469-5450

HOLLYWOODLAND

THE BEST HALLOWEEN

Halloween in the village for Children was a big hit. Everyone had fun and enjoyed themselves. It was a spooky time in the village with so many creative and clever costumes, it was a difficult choice for the best costume, and we had prizes for our corn candy count in a jar, and the weight of Mr. Pumpkin. Our neighbors truly enjoyed seeing each other and socializing together. A big Thank-You to Diana, everyone who helped, especially our trick or treaters station managers.











HOIIYWOODIAND

WANTED

We need help with the preservation of Hollywoodland. Are you thinking about renovation, but not interested in keeping your home authentic? If you have anything original you are interested in removing like: house plans, furnaces, interior or exterior appointments such as light fixtures, door bells, locks, hinges etc. Please contact us so we can recycle and repurpose these artifacts. We are particularly interested in homes from 1920-1950's. Thank you

The HHA HHA@hollywoodland.org

Hollywoodland Homeowners Association Board HHA@hollywoodland.org https://hollywoodland.org

Christine O'Brien, President, Crosby Doe, Vice-President, Jeanne Clark Treasurer, Nancy Girten Secretary,

Diana Knoll, Ryan Lupine, Jannine MacDonald, James Mykytenko, Nancy Fareed Moreno, Sarajane Schwartz, Jeff Swofford, Douglas Tornquist Councilmember: david.ryu@lacity.org Senior Field Deputy: rachel.fox@lacity.org

LAPD Senior Lead Officer: 40988@lapd.online (Heather Mata) Park Rangers: 323-644-6661